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Canon Liam Stevenson, PP VF 
Fr Joseph Wozniak, S.Chr 
Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Deacon Kevin Devine 
                        

St. Peter’s Parish, Shankill 

18TH JUNE – ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Eugene Horisk, Ashwood 

Donald Lappin, North Circular Road 
Patricia Quinn, Victoria Street 
Margaret Headley, Thornleigh 
Margaret Finn, Oakleigh Manor 

Marie Jane Creaney, Lakeview Court 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Sunday 18th June 

Patricia Devlin, Portland Manor 
Geraldine Watson, Newcastle 

Rita Kelly, Church Walk 
Annie Tipping, Lavery Avenue 

Mary Clarke, Sloan Street 
Gerry Marley, Solitude Demesne 
Bob & Bridie McEvoy, Ennis Close 

 

Monday 19th June 
Eddie & Lily McSherry, Inglewood 

Patrick Dickey, Sperrin Drive 
Una McFadden, Lavery Avenue 
Rose Ann Fullerton, Armagh 
Denis Gallery, Antrim Road 

Patrick Joseph McCabe, Clara Street 
Leo Fegan, Liscorran Road 
Berndette Hoy, Lake Street 

Margaret Lenehan, Lake Street 
Michael McVeigh, Kilwilke Gardens/Manor Park 
Peggy Morris nee Toland, Black’s Court/Canada 

 

Tuesday 20th June 
Margaret McConaghy, Shore Road 

Dermot Shanks, Deeny Drive 
Nellie McStravick, Bournemouth 

Madge Nash, Waring Street 
Rosy Evers-Dickson, London/Oakfield Terrace 

 

Wednesday 21st June 
Maura McAreavey, Desmond Avenue 

Eileen Power, Shore Road 
Jackie McEnoy, Soye Gardens 

 

Thursday 22nd June 
Ethna Murray, Silverwood Drive 

Amy Moore, Furlong Avenue 
Patrick Haddock, Brownlow Terrace 

 

Friday 23rd June 
No Anniversaries 

 

Saturday 24th June 
Jimmy McCann, Lake Street 

Thomas Dummigan, Kilmaine Street 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
Anniversaries and Month’s Minds that occur up to 
22nd July, should be left into the Parish Office on 
or before Wednesday 5th July if they are to be 
included in the Bulletin over the holiday period.  
As we have a booking system, anniversaries can 
be booked in advance until the end of the year. 
Please use anniversary envelopes at the back of 

the Church. 
 

 

CEMETERY SUNDAY  
 13th August 

Rosary and Prayers for the Faithful Departed 
Dougher 3pm & St Colman’s 5pm 

 

CEMETERY DAY 
Derrymacash  

 Monday 19th June @ 7pm 
Derrytrasna 

 Wednesday 21st June @ 7pm 
Lylo  

 Sunday 2nd July @ 3pm 

Parochial House and Parish Office     Tel. 3832 3161    

E-mail:office@stpetersparishlurgan.org   Website: www.lurganparish.com 

 St Paul’s Parish Office 38321289 & Parochial House, 54 Francis Street 38327173 

Safeguarding Children and Adults who require protection. 
Designated person for Dromore Diocese – Mrs Patricia Carville 077 8991 7741 

Parish Safeguarding Representative –Tel. 0756 329 3431 
 

St Vincent De Paul, Ozanam Centre 3832 5725        Bethany Bereavement Team: 075 4899 1681 
 

                      
All parents wishing to have a child 
baptised in St Peter’s Parish, must 
notify the Parish Office in person. 
One month’s notice is required. 
Baptisms take place on the first, third 

and fifth Sundays of the month @ 1.30pm 
 

OFERTORY COLLECTION 
4th June - £3696.73 

 

Donations – £12 loose   

Car Park – £429.80 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 
and generosity. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday 9.30am, 6pm (Vigil)  

Sunday 8am, 10am, (po polsku) & 
12.00 noon 

 

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8am 
Tuesday & Friday 8am & 7pm  

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH  
Sunday: 9am & 10.30am,  

 

Monday–Friday: 10am  
Saturday: 10.30 am & 7pm (Vigil) 

GUIDED TOURS OF NEWRY 
CATHEDRAL 

We are pleased to announce 
that we will once again offer 
guided tours of the Cathedral 

on the following dates: 
 

Wednesday 5th July 2pm 
Wednesday 19th July 7pm 

Wednesday 16th August 2pm 
Wednesday 30th August 7pm 

 

Each tour will take 
approximately 90 minutes. 

 

Please meet at the main door 
of the Cathedral. You will hear 
the story of the building of the 
Cathedral, 1825-1829, and of 

the later extensions. 
The history of its stained glass, 
marble altars, sculptures and 
magnificent mosaics will also 

be explained. 
There is no charge for these 

tours. 
  

Summer Opportunities for young people with the Diocesan Youth Office. 
World Youth Day Lisbon Portugal – we have 3 places left for those 18 to 30ish.  

7 days inclusive package for just £400. 
 

2nd to 6th August – Climb Croagh Patrick and Visit Knock Shrine – for 18 to 25 
years old - 

11 to 16th August – Volunteer at Knock Shrine – for 16 – 18 years old 
 

19th to 22nd August – Volunteer at Knock Shine 
Knock volunteers will stay in the Knock House hotel, transport will be provided, 
all food and T/shirt/hoodie – all will have a great experience of meeting people, 
helping, Craic and much more…. including a new enriching experience of their 

faith.  For more information email youthdirector@dromorediocese.org or phone 
028 3083 3898 

 

St. Pio Pilgrimage to San Giovanni 
Rotondo 

6 Days, inc. Pietrelcina, Shrine of  
St. Michael the Archangel,  

St. Matthew’s Monastery, Sanctuary of 
Our Lady of Incoronata etc. 

Depart 3rd October 2023 Ex Dublin - 
STG £770. Limited places. 

For further details contact: Anita 
 077 6974 4836 

 

CARERS HEALTH AND WELL 
BEING EVENTS 

ABC Council in partnership with 
SHSCT 

Monday 19th June  
Banbridge Leisure Centre 

Tuesday 20th June  
St Anthony’s Parish Hall 

10am-4pn 
Bookable 30 min Health 
Checks, Chi me, Tai Chi, 

Makaton Sessions plus many 
free resources to support you 

in your Caring Role 
To register contact Bernie 

Marshall 07557819172 or email 
Bernadette.marshall@southern

trust.hscni.net 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
With Fr Jozef  

Friday 6.00pm - 6.45pm 

ANNUAL WEEKEND TRIP TO KNOCK  
Friday 4th August - Sunday 6th August 

To book a seat please contact  
07742 518958 

DUBLIN HISTORY DAY TOUR 
Friday 21 July 

Kilmainham Gaol, Arbor Hill & 
some free time to spend in 

Dublin. A great historical day in 
Dublin. £32 

 

Fleadh Cheoil na Eíreann  
Day trip to immerse yourself in 

great Irish music & craic. 
Mullingar, Saturday 12 August. 

Leaving St Peter’s Church at 
1.30pm and departing Mullingar 

at 11pm. 
Come along and enjoy a great 

day out. £25 
 

To book any of the above 
Contact Gerard 3832 4741 or 

Noel 079 5547 5650 
 

Hospice invite you to remember 
this Father’s Day 

To mark Father’s Day this year 
Southern Area Hospice Services 
have set up a dedication page 
where you can leave a special 
message and photo celebrating 
and remembering the dads or 

father figures who are no longer 
with us. The Southern Area 

Hospice understand that losing a 
loved one can be an incredibly 

difficult time for people and that 
bereavement affects each and 
every person in a unique way. 

Your dedication can include 
photos, stories, and messages of 

appreciation for the love and 
support fathers provide. For 

more information or to leave a 
dedication visit 

www.sahs.dedicationpage.org/fat
hersday2023, give us a call on 

028 302 6771 

The Community Outreach 
Group is pleased to announce 

that there will be a very special 
guest speaker for the next event 

in the Jethro Centre on 
Wednesday, June 21 at 7:30pm. 
She is Louise Harra, a Lurgan- 

born lady who now lives in 
Switzerland, who went to 

Banbridge Academy, and to QUB 
where she studied Solar Physics, 
and graduated from QUB with a 
BSc in applied Maths and Physics 
and a PhD in Physics. From there 

she moved to take on the 
position of director at PMOD/WRC 
and affiliated professor at ETH, 

Zurich. Harra's research interests 
include solar flares and coronal 
mass ejections formation of the 

solar wind. 
 You are invited to come and 

meet one of Lurgan's finest who 
shares her vast knowledge with 
the rest of the world. This event 
is free, and all are welcome to 

attend. 
 

ST PETER’S CLUB  
 NEW GARDENS 

On 8th June, the Club's new 
gardens were officially opened. 

A Green Team, comprising 
people of all ages and abilities 
who have a love for gardening, 

is being set-up. To register 
interest, send a text to Emma – 

077 1426 4609 - or type the 
following link into your 

phone/computer and complete. 
https://forms.office.com/r/ldyh

s996az 
 

 
 

JETHRO CENTRE 
THURSDAY 29 JUNE 

1pm – 4pm & 5pm – 8pm 
FRIDAY 30 JUNE  

12.30pm – 4pm & 5pm – 7pm 
To book an appointment please 

call 08085 534 653. 
 

Fatima Pilgrimage 2023  
Led by Archbishop Eamon Martin 

20 July  for 7 nights - £799 per person  
» Direct return flights from Dublin to 

Lisbon (20kg bags included)  
» Return airport transfers in Fatima  

» 7 nights Hotel Avenida  
» Full Board: breakfast, lunch & dinner  

» Full religious programme  
» Guided tours of the Sanctuary & 
Basilica of Our Lady of the Rosary  

» Visits to Aljustrel & Valinhos  
» Optional: travel insurance & single 

supplement  
For information, please contact:  
Joe McLaughlin 077 1180 8207  

All bookings through Joe Walsh Tours 
0808 1890468 or 01-2410800 (ROI) 

 

‘VOICES OF HOPE’ 

 
Show casing the choirs from 

St Ronan’s College, Tannaghmore,  
St Mary’s Derrymore, St Francis’s,  

St Patricks Aghagallon and St Mary’s 
Derrytrasna Primary Schools and 
guest appearance by the Maginn 

School of Dancing. 
This evening, Sunday 18th June @ 

6pm St Peter’s Church.  
Retiring collection in aid of Ukraine 
and St Peter’s Restoration Fund. 

 All Welcome. 

DROMORE DIOCESAN 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Monday 26th June @ 7:00pm. 
 The Society will host an outing and 
talk by Jim Conway entitled “Druid 

settlements to Monastic settlements: 
the mythologies of Lough Neagh”. 
Attendees should assemble at the 
Discovery Centre, Oxford Island, 
Craigavon BT66 6NJ. All welcome 

 

ADORATION CHAPEL, 
EDWARD STREET 

New time for Adoration 9am-9pm 
from Monday 19th 

GRANDPARENTS PILGRIMAGE TO 
KNOCK 

Sunday 23rd July 
2.00pm - Rosary 

2.30pm - Anointing of the sick at 
Knock Basilica 

3.00pm - Concelebrated Mass at 
Knock Basilica followed by 

Benediction & Rosary Procession  
For further information see 

www.knockshrine.ie  
Tel:00353 94 9388100  

 
For those who are fathers, we ask 
for wisdom and humility in the face 
of the task of parenting. Give them 

the strength to do well by their 
children and 

 by You. In Your Holy name, O God, 
we pray. Amen. 

ST PETER’S HOLY SPIRIT PRAYER GROUP 

 
Finishes this Thursday 15th June for the 

summer holidays. We will be back in 
September. Watch this space for dates. 


